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Good morning Sarah,
 
I am so sorry for the delay in getting back to you.  Our department has been shut down due to the
governor’s order.  Parts of our department have finally been approved to work remotely as of today.
 
As far as your Parcel Combination goes, unfortunately we are at a stand still because I am unable to
get the required signatures from the Treasurer’s Office at this time.  We are actively working on a
solution to this issue, but as of right now, there isn’t one.
 
I will keep you posted as the situation evolves.  As soon as I am able to get the Treasurer’s Office
signatures, your application will be ready for final approval.
 

  Planner I 
  Kittitas County 
  Community Development Services
  411 N. Ruby Street; Suite 2
  Ellensburg, WA 98926
  509-962-7637
  rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us
 

Please Note:  In an effort to mitigate the spread of COVID-19, Kittitas County Community Development
Services is closed to the public until further notice. At this time we will continue to have staff available to
answer calls and respond to requests via email. Thank you for your patience and understanding as we
make every effort to keep our community and our employees safe.

 
 
From: Sarah and Bern Hilsenberg <hilsenberghouse@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 31, 2020 3:32 PM
To: Rachael Stevie (CD) <rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us>
Subject: Re: CB-20-00003 Hilsenberg Conditional Preliminary Approval
 
Hi Rachael,
 
Attached are the receipt of payment for the two parcels I received from the treasurers office. Their
system was not updating to the website she said when I called last week. Anything else you need
from me to approve it?
 
Sarah Hilsenberg
425-320-9893
 
On Wed, Mar 18, 2020 at 9:26 AM Rachael Stevie (CD) <rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us> wrote:
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Thank you for letting me know.  I will begin working on your final approval.
 
Have a great day.
 

  Planner I 
  Kittitas County 
  Community Development Services
  411 N. Ruby Street; Suite 2
  Ellensburg, WA 98926
  509-962-7637
  rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us
 
From: Sarah and Bern Hilsenberg <hilsenberghouse@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 18, 2020 9:26 AM
To: Rachael Stevie (CD) <rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us>
Cc: Lindsey Ozbolt <lindsey.ozbolt@co.kittitas.wa.us>
Subject: Re: CB-20-00003 Hilsenberg Conditional Preliminary Approval
 
Hello Rachael and Lindsey,
 
I just paid the 2020 property taxes in full on the Kittitas County website. I acknowledge Holly's
comment about the shared well and we are aware of that policy. As of now the well supplies to
our house and to a spigot on parcel 582934. If in the future we develop on the land we will look
into converting into Group B. 
 
Thank you,
Sarah Hilsenberg
425-320-9893
 
On Wed, Mar 18, 2020 at 8:10 AM Rachael Stevie (CD) <rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us>
wrote:

Good morning,
 
Please find attached correspondence in regards to your parcel combination application CB-20-
00003.  A hard copy will be mailed out.  Please contact me directly if you have any questions.
 
Thank you,
 
 

  Planner I 
  Kittitas County 
  Community Development Services
  411 N. Ruby Street; Suite 2
  Ellensburg, WA 98926
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  509-962-7637
  rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us
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